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December 19, 2018 
 
 
 
NOTICE TO ALL CONTRACTORS: 
 
ASP-9 Addendum #01 
 
Letting of January 15, 2019  
 
Attached is a copy of the revised ASP-9.  This ASP-9 combines and replaces ASP-9 and ASP-9-S in all 
proposals in the January 15, 2019 letting.   
 
 
The responsibility for notifying potential subcontractors and suppliers of these changes remains with the 
prime contractors. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mike Coleman 
Proposal Development Specialist 
Proposal Management Section 

  
 
 



Effective January 2019 Letting ASP 9 
 

ADDITIONAL SPECIAL PROVISION 9 
Electronic Certified Payroll or Labor Data Submittal 

 
 

(1) Use the department's Civil Rights Compliance System (CRCS) to electronically submit certified 
payroll reports for contracts with federal funds and labor data for contracts with state funds only. 
Details are available online through the department’s highway construction contractor information 
(HCCI) site on the Labor, Wages, and EEO Information page at: 
 

https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/doing-bus/civil-rights/labornwage/default.aspx  
 

(2) Ensure that all tiers of subcontractors, including all trucking firms, either submit their 
weekly certified payroll reports (contracts with federal funds) or labor data (contracts with 
state funds only) electronically through CRCS. These payrolls or labor data are due within 
seven calendar days following the close of the payroll period. Every firm providing physical 
labor towards completing the project is a subcontractor under this special provision. 

 
(3) Upon receipt of contract execution, promptly make all affected firms aware of the 

requirements under this special provision and arrange for them to receive CRCS training as they 
are about to begin their submittals. The department will provide training either in a classroom 
setting at one of our regional offices or by telephone. Contact Paul Ndon at (414) 438-4584 to 
schedule the training. 

 
(4) The department will reject all paper submittals for information required under this 

special provision. All costs for conforming to this special provision are incidental to the 
contract. 

 
(5) Firms wishing to export payroll/labor data from their computer system into CRCS 

should have their payroll coordinator contact Paul Ndon at paul.ndon@dot.wi.gov. Not 
every contractor’s payroll system is capable of producing export files. For details, see 
Section 4.8 CPR Auto Submit (Data Mapping) on pages 49-50; 66-71 of the CRCS Payroll 
Manual at: 

 
https://wisconsindot.gov/Documents/doing-bus/civil-rights/labornwage/crcs-payroll-manual.pdf 
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